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BEACON RIVER VALLEY, DEEP DRAINAGE PROJECT FUNDING 

582. Hon FRANK HOUGH to the Minister for Agriculture: 
According to an article in the Farm Weekly of 12 December 2002, a group of Beacon River valley farmers have 
been involved in a two-year battle to secure government funds to trial a deep drainage project.  Will the minister 
advise -  

(1) Why has the funding not been made available for this project, given that the previous Government 
committed $200 000 to it?  

(2) When will the Government supply the funds so desperately required for this deep drainage trial 
program?  

(3) What will be the level of government commitment to this project? 
Hon KIM CHANCE replied: 
I thank the member for some notice of this question. 

(1) Public funding to salinity-related projects, including drainage projects, has been delayed pending 
negotiations over the National Action Plan for Salinity and Water Quality.  Without this agreement, 
state funds cannot be matched with commonwealth funds.  We are currently awaiting a response from 
the Commonwealth following the signing of the bilateral agreement by the Premier.  The previous 
Government committed $100 000 to the development of a review of salinity management options for 
the Beacon River catchment.  I am being careful in my answer to that question because the member’s 
question tends to convey the idea that $200 000 was allocated for the works themselves.  In fact, 
$100 000 was allocated for a review.  This did not include funds to implement any of the 
recommendations.  The community group received additional support of $25 000 from the Grains 
Research and Development Corporation.  The community committed in-kind funds on top of that 
amount.  There could be some confusion over the other funds, which may add up to $200 000.  

(2) The engineering evaluation initiative is currently completing comprehensive reviews of all forms of 
ground water drainage to determine priority areas for further investment.  During the period when the 
State was negotiating with the Commonwealth, the Government worked closely with the Beacon River 
group and assisted it to develop two pilot proposals.  The Minister for the Environment has also been to 
Beacon to see the problems first hand. 

(3) The engineering evaluation initiative is delivering on a $4 million commitment to evaluate engineering 
options in the wheatbelt.  The selection of specific projects is to be finalised soon, pending results of the 
engineering reviews and negotiations with regional groups, as part of a coordinated approach to the 
delivery of the state commitments and national action plan funds. 

If I may add a little to the answer, the procedures involved in an NAP process are that at the 
Commonwealth’s insistence these funds will be delivered largely through the regional groups rather 
than the State Government, although the State obviously is a partner in those arrangements.  The 
Commonwealth has required that the regional groups formulate a management plan for their whole area 
of operation.  That is a very significant task for those regional groups, which are not really funded for 
that purpose because previously that kind of overall planning was carried out by the State.  It poses a 
challenge to the regional groups to get that done, and the State is providing what assistance it can.  
However, that changeover is taking time.  The Commonwealth will not release funds to allow the 
regional groups to get under way through the foundation funding aspect of the NHT2 proposals.  
Members may have noticed a week or so ago that the State said that it could not let the regional groups 
wait any longer for commonwealth assistance.  The State is now fully funding the regional groups under 
the foundation funding proposals in the hope that by the end of February the Commonwealth will have 
completed its processes to get up to speed with the NAP arrangements.  We concede that there has been 
an unreasonable hold up and that groups have had great difficulties as a result of that, but we have now 
stepped in.  Now that we have signed off the bilateral agreements, we are only waiting for the 
Commonwealth to sign, and we will deliver the money ahead of the agreement. 

 


